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Letter from the Vice-President 

Greetings Fellow Lions: 

 

I hadn’t figured on writing another news letter so soon; at least not for another month; but Lion President 

Harold asked me to fill in for him for the June Board meeting.   

 

Your Lakeville Lions Club had another successful project and fund raiser for Camp Millhouse on Friday, 

June 10th. The final results are not complete due to the short time span between the event and the board 

meeting, but a good guess-timate is that we raised $600 for the camp and a like amount for our project fund.   

Much of the credit for the success of this project goes to Lions Sharon and Bob Feitz.   Thanks, Sharon & 

Bob, for a job well done.  

 

The day after our Camp Millhouse project we had another fund raiser; the 6th Annual Lakeville Lions Golf 

Outing.  Boy, were some of us busy!   We had 15 four-somes and 3 three-somes. The day was ideal for golf.  

Everyone had a good time and all received a prize of some kind.  The credit for the success of this project 

goes to Lion Jon Roush, who did a terrific job once again   If  I’m not mistaken; (and at my age I could be), I 

believe Lion Jon has chaired  every golf outing we have had.  Thanks, Jon, for another successful golf 

outing.  No financial report was available at this printing. 

 

Four Lakeville Lions attended a recent officers training meeting to learn how to better serve our club.  

Thanks for taking time to go. 

 

Lion Paul Russell has our web site up-to-date with pictures of the golf outing.  Check it out.  He also has 

received an email from someone in Peru, South  America, who saw our web site.  How about that!  Lakeville 

Lions are internationally known. 

 

Hope to see all Lions at our June 28th dinner meeting.   

 

Lion President Pro Tem Howard Heines 

 

Don’t lose your head,  to gain a minute,  you need your head,  your brains are in it.. Burma Shave 

 

 
 

Dues Are Due! 
 

Last call for dues payment, or you will be dropped as a member of the Lakeville Lions Club.  This is not a 

test!  Please, upon receipt of this newsletter, check to see if your dues are paid up. Even if you think you are 

paid, please check, because some very good Lions are not paid. Lion Treasurer Rob has reported that we are 

losing money fast because of paying state and international dues for those delinquent in payment. Don’t be 

lost! If you do not wish to belong to the Lakeville Lions Club, please send a letter of resignation for our 

records.  

 



News & Notes 
 

Boy Scouts’ Camping Equipment Stolen 

A thief or group of thieves recently broke into a trailer owned by the Lakeville Lions Club, and stole tents, 

camp stoves, folding tables, and other camping equipment owned by Boy Scout Troop 247.  Damage to the 

trailer was minimal, however, troop leaders estimate it will cost over $1500 to replace the stolen camping 

equipment. The trailer is insured, however, the contents are not insured..  Boy Scout Troop 247 is sponsored 

by the Lakeville Lions Club, and the Club and troop will be working together to raise the funds required to 

replace the stolen equipment. 

 

Lions International Convention 

Lions Bob and Sharon Feitz will represent the Lakeville Lions Club at the Lions Club International 

Convention in Hong Kong, June 27 - July 1. Bon Voyage, Lions Bob and Sharon. 

 

Indiana State Police Lions Law Camp 
The Indiana State Police and the Indiana Lions will sponsor two Law Camps this summer: July 6-9 at 

Vincennes University, and July 13-16 at Anderson University. Lions Law Camps are geared to the needs and 

interests of junior high/middle school students and give the campers a "behind the scenes" look at the 

criminal justice system. For more information about Lions Law Camp, contact Lion President Harold 

Kabay. 

 

Receive the Lakeville Lions Newsletter by Email 
Are you tired of waiting for the postman to deliver the latest newsletter? Be the first on your block to receive 

the latest news from the Lakeville Lions. Sign up to receive the Lakeville Lions newsletter by email. To 

subscribe to our monthly newsletter, send an email message to newsletter@lakevillelions.org. 

  

 

Parting Shot 

(contributed by Lion Howard Heines) 

It is with saddest heart that I must pass on the following news.  Please join me in remembering a great icon 

of the entertainment community. The Pillsbury  Doughboy died yesterday of a yeast infection and 

complications from repeated pokes in the belly.  He was 71.  Doughboy was buried in a lightly-greased  

coffin.  Dozens of celebrities turned out to pay their respects, including Mrs. Butterworth, Hungry Jack, the 

California Raisins, Betty Crocker, the Hostess Twinkies, and Captain Crunch.  The gravesite was piled high 

with flours.  Aunt Jemima delivered the eulogy and lovingly described Doughboy as a man who never knew 

how much he was kneaded.  Doughboy rose quickly in show business, but his later life was filled with 

turnovers.  He was not considered a very smart cookie, wasting much of his dough on half-baked schemes.  

Despite being a little flaky at times, he still, as a crusty old man, was considered a roll model for millions.  

Doughboy is survived by his wife; Play Dough; two children, John Dough and Jane Dough; plus they had 

one in the oven.  He is also survived by his father; Pop Tart.  The funeral was held at 3:50 for about 20 

minutes.                        

 

 

Visit our web site at: http://lakevillelions.org/ 
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